MINUTES OF THE REGULAR PUBLIC METTING
BOARD OF SANITARY COMMISSIONERS
TUESDAY JUNE 15, 2021

The Board of Sanitary Commissioners of the Sanitary District of Highland convened in a study session immediately
before the Regular Public Meeting at 6:30 p.m. on Tuesday, June 15, 2021 with Commissioner Garcia presiding, in
the meeting room of the Highland Municipal Building, 3333 Ridge Road, Highland, Indiana, in order to discuss
the final agenda of the regular meeting.

Silent Roll Call: Commissioners Laura Corpus, Rex Burton, Dave Jones and Richard Garcia. Also present were Mark
Knesek, Public Works Director, Derek Snyder of NIES Engineering, Inc., Robert Tweedle, Attorney, Michael Griffin,
Clerk-Treasurer, Mark Herak, Town Councilman.

Mr. Knesek gave an update regarding the town’s uptick in recycling. He is hoping since the residence are recycling
more we will receive a better rate from republic. An inquiry regarding information included in the Welcome Packet
given to new residents that sign up for service. It was noted that the packets are not being handed out at this time.

It needs to be updated and handed out.

Mr. Garcia informed the board that Susan Franzetti requested an extension of the tolling agreement with DOJ. All
agreed to request an extension.

Mr. Garcia inquired if Highland’s pending SRF application is sufficient to establish eligibility for a SWIFT.

Mr. Tweedle gave an update regarding illegal discharge of grease product into our sewer system. Citations have
been given and the process is ongoing.

At 7:00 the study session ended and the Regular Meeting of the Board of Sanitary Commissioners of the Sanitary
District of Highland convened with Commissioner Garcia presiding, in the meeting room of the Highland Municipal
Building, 3333 Ridge Road, Highland, Indiana. The Regular Public meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance
to the United States of America.

Roll Call: Commissioners Laura Corpus, Rex Burton, Dave Jones and Richard Garcia. Also present were Mark
Knesek, Public Works Director, Derek Snyder of NIES Engineering, Inc.; Robert Tweedle, Attorney; Michael Griffin,

Clerk-Treasurer, Mark Herak, Town Councilman.

Denise Beck was present to record the minutes.

Minutes of Previous Session: The May 18, 2021 Regular Public meeting minutes are approved as posted.
Special Order: None

Communication: None

General Orders and Unfinished Business: 2021-08

Commissioner Corpus motioned to approved Resolution 2020-01. Commissioner Burton seconded. Upon a roll-
call, there were four (4) affirmatives and no (0) negatives. The motion passes.



VDomDU\ ERDUG RIFRP P IWVIRQHUV
UHVROXWIRQ QR 15354®;

D UHVROXWIRQ DSSURYIQJ DQG DXWKRUNIQJ DQ DUUHHP HQW EHWZ HHQ WKH IQGIDQD
GHSDUWP HQW RI WUDQVSRUWDWIRQ HQ GRW, DQG WKH VDQWDU\ GIWWUIFW RI KIJKODQG WR
SHUIRUP VWUHHW VZ HHSIQJ RQ X WIURXWH 74 19 GIDQ D SROIVERXOHYD UG , IR U WK H SHUIRG MO\ 4/
5354 WKURXJK MKQH 63/5358

Z khuhdv/Wkh Vwdvh rilIggldgd/G hsdup hgwriWuwlgvs rudwlirg 4Q G R W,/kdv rshudwirgdodgg p digwhgdgth
uhvs rqvle ldwhv iruX V1Urxvh 74 4ggldgdsrdvErxdiyduy, vkurxjk vkhWrz g riK kalgg>dgg

Z klnhdv/Dv d sdw ri vkdw dwsrgvleldw / kdv ghvtup Ighg wkdw XV 74 thtxlhv shulrg If wehhw
vz hhslgj #& r wip hvshu | hdu, dvd EK rxvimhhs 193 S EhwwP dgdjhp hqwSwdfvifh 4EP S, g rughuwe nhhs wkh
kLkz d| fddg dgg p Ialp Bhwkhdp rxgwrigheulvwkdwlvgvtkdujhg we vkh thfhlylgj wihdp v/deosxuvxdgw
w 65: IDF 48046047 Uxch 46 ,>dgg

Z khuhdv/IQ G R W kdvriihuhg dgg khWrz g riK Jkalgg kdvdjuhhg w hgwulgw dg D juhhp hgwiru
whhwvz hhslgj viuy fhw we eh shuirup hg e| wkhWrz g riK Hkalgg G hsdwp hqwriSxedf Z runv iru 95
p dwrifxee digjwk dgg 54 p dwvrip hgldg dygjvwk dargj X V74/vkurxjk wkh Wrz g riK Jkagg/wz r 45,
wip hvshu | hdu-dgg

7 klwhdv/Wkh IQ G R W kdv rifhthg dqg sthsduhg d Vz hhs1gj Vhuy1fhv D §uhhp hqw/dwdfkhg ki
dgg p dgh d sdwrivk v Uhvracwirq/ iruvz hhslgj viuy Ifhv we eh shuirup hg e | wkhWrz g riK Hkalgg iru
ihhvwe eh fkdujhg dgg elahg dggxdan| ryhuvwkhgh{wirxu+7, | hdww wkhIQ GRW lgwkhdp rxqwri’5k; ; B3
shu | hdu/ iruvkh wwdofrqudfwdp rxgwri’44/485B3 gxulgj wkhwip riwkhD juhhp hgw-dag

Z klnhdv/vkh Vdghdu| G Iwilfw Erduy ri Frp p wlrghw/ sxwxdgww ,6B8B63#H, riwkh KP F/
vhuyhv dv sxufkdvlgj djhgf| iruwkh G hsdwp hgwriSxedf Vdgdwlrg>dgg

Z klnhdv/vwkh Vhuy1fh djunhp hqwlv irud shulrg jundwhuvkdg 3gh 4, | hdulg gxudvirg dgg sxuvxdgw
w 6B8B73 rivkhK P F thtxlhvwkhh{suhwwdsswurydorivkh sxufkdvlgj djhgf|>dag

Z khuhdv/Wkh Vdghdu| G wilfwriK Hkalgg/wkwrxjk w Erdug rivVdghdu| Frp p Iwlrghw/grz
ghvithvw dssuryh wkh D juhhp hgw/sxuvxdgwwe vkh vhiup vvhiwirwk wkhihlg/iru vhuy Ifhv ghvfulehg khuhlgl

Now, Therefore Be it Resolved by the Board of Sanitary Commissioners for the Sanitary District of
Highland, Lake County, Indiana, as follows:

Vhiwirg 41 Wkdwwkh VuhlwVz hhs Igj Vhuy 1fhvD juhhp hgw/+gfrusrudvhg e | thivhgfhdgg p dgh
d sdw riwklv Uhvraevirg, elwe hhg wkh Vudvh ri Iggldgd/ G hsdwp hgw ri Wudgvsruwdvirg dgg wkh
Vdgdu| G IwulfwriK Hkalgg vkhuhe | dsswyhg/dgrsvhg/dgg udwlilhg lg hdfk dgg hyhu| dwshfw

Vhiwirg 51 Wkdwvkh viip vdgg fkdujhvxgghuvwkh djunhp hgwiruVwhhwVz hhs lgj Vhuy Ifhv Ig wkh

dp rxgwriHdyhg Wkrxvdgg/Q IghK xgguhg I1iw] 0 r dgg Q r Fhaws + 44 485133, /sdlg dggxdad Ig
wkhdp rxgwriWz r Wkrxvdgg Q Igh K xgguhg Hjkw| hjkwdag Q r Fhaw + 5k4; ; B3,/Iv irxqgg w eh
uhdvrgdedh dqg idhe

Vhivirg 61 That the President of the Sanitary District of Highland be authorized to execute the
Agreement with his signature as attested thereto by Secretary of the Sanitary District of Highland.



Duly Adopted, Resolved and Ordered by the Board of Sanitary Commissioners of Highland, Lake
County, Indiana, this 15" day of June 2021. Having been passed by a vote of 4 for and 0 opposed.

BY ITS BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS:

Richard Garcia, President

Attest:

David Jones, Secretary

New Business: Commissioner Burton made a motion for file an injunction against landlord and business dumping
grease in the sewer system. Commissioner Corpus seconded. Upon a roll-call, there were four (4) affirmatives and
no (0) negatives.

Reports: None

Comments from the Commissioners: None

Business from the floor:

Claims:

$ Per the docket in the amount of:

040 Sanitary District Operating $202,573.30

070 Sewage Operating $237,512.16

072 Sewage Improv $ 743.42
Total $440,828.88

Next Meeting: The next meeting is a study session will be Tuesday July 7, 2021 at 6:30p.m. The next regularly
scheduled Public Meeting Session will be held Tuesday July 21, 2021 at 7:00 p.m., following a study session at 6:30
p.m.

Adjournment: There being no other business to come before the Board of Sanitation Commissioners,
Commissioner Corpus moved to adjourn. Upon a voice vote, the meeting was adjourned at 7:06 pm.

The Board of Sanitary Commissioners of the Sanitary District of Highland convened in study session immediately
after the Public Meeting.

Present at the study session on silent roll call were Commissioners Laura Corpus, Rex Burton, Dave Jones and
Richard Garcia. Also present were Mark Knesek, Public Works Director, Derek Snyder of NIES Engineering, Inc.;
Robert Tweedle, Attorney; Michael Griffin, Clerk-Treasurer, Mark Herak, Town Councilman.



The discussion continued regarding the grease discharge into our sewer system. Councilman Herak questioned if
the business license for the business and the landlord could be revoked. A lengthy discussion followed.

Mr. Snyder gave an update regarding current projects. Grace Street project will be complete with the land is seeded.
At that time final payment will be requested. Insituform sewer cleaning will be start soon.

HSD negotiations. Mr. Tweedle stated a meeting will take place next week.
No updates about the government status of compliance issues according to Mr. Tweedle.
Councilman Herak asked if anyone was interested in volunteering for the beer garden during the July 4t festival.

Mr. Knesek informed the commission on his findings on inquiring a camera truck. He stated we are going with a
regular transit van. He did receive a third quote. The lowest quote was $199,975.00.

Mr. Knesek stated a resident on Lincoln Street that informed him there is a noise from the Martha Street pump station
that can be heard from a distance. He looked into it and what is needed is a variable speeds drive. A discussion took
place.

Councilman Herak asked for clarification about a manhole in an area of a garage pouring that a resident wanted to
do. Mr. Knesek explained he had a discussion with the homeowners and explained if they did not move it there is a
chance of sewage backup into the houses. A discussion took place.

Mr. Griffin wanted to remind the commission they needed a formal meeting if they intend to purchase the truck.
The meeting adjourned at 7:08.

Respectfully Submitted,
Denise Beck, Recording Secretary



